LOUISVILLE. SCHOOL OF NURSING

Louisville, KY 40292

Ph: 502-852-5825

March 2, 2009

Sent by email and certified mail

Nina Yoder (ID #1515534) 9914 Mary Dell Lane Louisville, KY 40291

Dear Ms. Yoder:

This letter is to confirm the meeting with you and Dr. Ermalynn Kiehl, associate dean of undergraduate programs on Friday, February 27, 2009. This meeting was also attended by Dr. Quinn Chipley, Sgt. Danny Willoughby, and officer, Jacklyn Cohn.

It has been determined that your internet postings regarding patient activities and identification as a University of Louisville School of Nursing student violates the nursing honor code which you pledged to uphold on September 7, 2008. Upon evaluation of your demonstrated fitness to continue in the program in accordance with promulgated professional standards established by the School of Nursing, you are receiving an academic dismissal from the School of Nursing and the three nursing classes in which you are currently enrolled this Spring 2009 semester.

You do have the right to speak with me by telephone and petition this decision following the procedure established by the School of Nursing. I understand you were provided the instructions and procedural documents (1) Advising Checklist for Students Who Want to Petition.doc, and (2) Petition to Academic Affairs -2003.doc, via email on Friday, February 27, 2009. In addition, you were instructed to attach your written statement to the form if there is not enough space on the actual form.

Please mail to: University of Louisville, School of Nursing, Attention: Trish Hart, Director of Office of Student Services, 555 S. Floyd Street, Louisville, KY 40292 or fax 502-852-8783. In order to be reviewed by the Undergraduate Academic Affairs Committee on Friday, March 6th, the petition must be received no later than 5 p.m. on Thursday, March 5th.

Sincerely,

Marcia J. Hern, EdD, CNS, RN Dean and Professor

Cc: Dr. Ermalynn Kiehl Student file